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WELCOME to ST. JOHN 
EVANGELIST PARISH 

 

APRIL 17, 2022 EASTER SUNDAY 

MASS INTENTIONS 
April 16 

 

April 17 

April 17 

April 17 

 

 

April 19 

April 20 

 

April 21 

 

April 22 

April 23 

 

April 23 

 

April 24 

April 24 

 

Blessed Trinity 

  

St. John’s  

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

 

Blessed Trinity 

St. John’s  

 

Blessed Trinity 

 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

St. John’s 

 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

8:00 pm 

 

7:30 am 

9:00 am 

10:30 am 

 

 

9:00 am 
5:15 pm 

 

9:00 am 

 

7:00 am 

4:00 pm 

 

5:30 pm 
 

9:00 am 

10:30 am 

 

Saturday 

 

Saturday 

Sunday 

Sunday 

 

 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday 

Saturday 

 

Saturday 

 

Sunday 

Sunday 

 

†Joe Ehren by Ken Schmeling, †Thomas, 

Mary, & Jerome Buechler by Mary Klover 

Mass for Parishioners 

†Frank Plesetz by Kathy and Family 

†Clara Weyker & Rosie Reiter by John & Lisa 

Reiter, †Virginia Rammer by LuAnn Immel & 

Rick Rammer 

†Brian Woveras by Family 

Special Intention for Religious Education 

students, their families and Catechists 

†Paul Van Treeck by David & Nancy 

Schleicher 

†Helen Cavanagh by Carol Grover 

†Sylvester & Eleanora Regan by Regan 

Family, †Patricia Makoutz by Makoutz Family 

†Hubert & Lucille Marchand & Carol Mertzig 

by Family 

Mass for Parishioners 

†Mary Alice Schleicher by Schleicher Family, 

†Lorraine Mata Klich & Jimmy Klich by Family 

PARISH OFFICE 

Hours: Monday–Friday  7:30 - 

3:30 PM 

600 Green Tree Road,  

Kohler WI 53044  

Telephone……….….(920) 452-9623 

Emergency Phone...(920) 287-8235 

Email…………...stjohnev@btsje.org 

Website…………....stjohnkohler.org 

Facebook…..facebook.com/btsje 

Please contact the Parish Office to: 

1. Join the Parish 

2. Schedule a Baptism 

3. Schedule a Mass Intention 

4. Any other questions or concerns 

IMPORTANT MASS TIME UPDATES: 
 Due to the Year End Family Mass, there will be 

NO 7:00 am Mass on Wednesday, April 20. 

 The Saturday, April 30 Mass has been moved 

to 5:00 pm to accommodate Bingo Night. 
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APRIL WINE & HOSTS:  In 

Memory of Leo & Kathryn 

Schleicher & Brian by Katchkey 

Family. 

T H E  S A C R A M E N T  O F 
RECONCILIATION:  Will be offered at 

St. John Evangelist Parish at 3:00 pm on 

Saturday, April 23. 

YEAR END FAMILY MASS:  There will 

be a special year end Family Mass at 5:15 

pm on Wednesday, April 20. All 

parishioners are welcome. 

Easter Blessings... 
  

In the Brightness of Easter, we celebrate the fact that Jesus was 

not only willing to suffer and die on the cross for us, but more 

importantly that He conquered death, rose to new life, and 

comes to us this day, and every day, with the promise of eternal 

life.  

  

Our Easter season lasts for fifty days, and during this time as the 

weather gets warmer, we see new life all around. As the days 

grow longer and we enjoy more hours of daylight, we are reminded of the fact that Jesus was, 

and is, our Light of the World. During the Easter season, He died on the cross for us, rose from the 

dead, and gives us the gift of peace....and we are grateful for this and for so many other things 

  

We give special thanks during this Easter Season for all of our Parish Religious Education Teachers/

Catechists who have been working with our children throughout this year, to the parents of these 

students who are their first and most important teachers, and to others who have provided 

support and helped to share our Catholic Faith with children and teens of our St. John Evangelist 

Parish.  

  

May the Blessings of Easter be with all as we celebrate the Joy of the Resurrection. 

-Jeanne Bitkers, Director of Religious Education 4K - Grade 6 

IMPORTANT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
CLASS INFORMATION: On Wednesday, 

April 20, ALL students 4K - 

Grade 11 will meet at 4:00 pm 

for class. Students in Grades 7 - 

11 will assemble in the church 

hall. Students in 4K - Grade 6 

will meet as usual. All students are then 

encouraged to join the rest of their family and 

attend the special 5:15 pm  End-of-Year Mass at 

St. John’s. There will be NO CLASS for Grades 7 - 

11 that day from 6:45 - 8:00 pm. If your Grade 7 - 

11 child  cannot attend class at 4:00 pm, please 

contact Teresa Bettag at  teresab@btsje.org. 

FAITH FORMATION SEEDS INTERIM PROGRAM:   More information 

and registration forms went home this Wednesday for the Faith Formation 

“Seeds” Interim program that will begin on Wednesday, May 4 from 3:30 to 

4:45 pm. All children in grades 4K to 6 are invited to attend this four week 

program that will focus on Jesus, Mary, Joseph and St. John the Evangelist, 

our patron saint. Children in grades 7 - 12 are encouraged to volunteer to 

help out at these sessions. Any questions? Please contact Jeanne Bitkers, Director of Religious 

Education 4K- Grade 6 at jeanne@btsje.org. 
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FINANCIAL: APRIL 9/10 Collection: 

(contribution envelopes, electronic giving 

and loose offering): $6,713.39. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION UPDATE GRADES 7 - 12:  
Happy Easter from all of us at 7-12 grade Religious Education!! Today we pray 

and praise with thanks and great JOY, “Christ is Risen!” After 40 days of Lent, 

we sing again “Alleluia.” This Greek word actually is derived from the Hebrew 

“Hallelujah” which literally means “praise God.”  Why all of the exuberance? 

Because the resurrection of Jesus changes EVERYTHING!  If Jesus only lived on in spirit, he would 

be one of a thousand dead heroes.  But He lives on in flesh and bones and so His resurrection from 

the dead defeated death, sin and the devil.  What He did with his own grave, He promises to do 

with ours….empty it!  This is precisely why we gather every Sunday for Mass and to celebrate the 

Eucharist, because every Sunday is a mini-Easter. Our risen Lord is truly present at every Mass and 

the Eucharist is truly “the body, blood, soul and divinity of Christ.” How can we not desire to come 

to Mass? Just like Mary Magdalene, let’s go and look for the Lord and when we find Him (and we 

will), then we too, will go in haste to tell others this “good news.”  So seek the Lord today and 

tomorrow and for your whole life, then your Easter joy will have eternal, unending 

“hallelujahs!’  See you at Mass. 

FINANCIALS  

(JULY 2021 - MARCH 31, 2022):  

                                      Actual                        Budget 

Spendable Income    

                       $212,791.22            $260,665.53 

Expenses                    248,099.45              236,726.51 

                                    (35,308.23)              23,939.02 

LAY MINISTERS FOR WEEKENDS OF EASTER SUNDAY & APRIL 23/24 

MASSES Easter Sunday 

April 17, 

7:30 am 

Easter Sunday,  

April 17, 

9:00 am 

Saturday, 

April 23, 

5:30 pm 

Sunday,  

April 24, 

9:00 am 

Lector Erin Meyer Charlotte & 

Shannon Bullard 

Angela Bustos Melanie 

Pellegrino 

Lay Distributors 

of Holy 

Communion 

Connie Katchkey Susan Vavra  Clyde & Sharon 

Kometer 

Ushers  Aaron Justinger 

Volunteer 

Peter Guske 

Steve O’Neil 

Tom Valicenti 

Volunteer 

 

John Multer 

Carson Bishop 

 

Sacristan Connie Katchkey Julia Rodemeier 

Steve O’Neil 

Connie Katchkey Julia Rodemeier 

Steve O’Neil 

ROSARY LEADERS: Since the month of 

May is the month of Mary, the rosary will 

be prayed 20 minutes prior to weekend 

Masses beginning the weekend of May 

7/8. Please contact Rich Tauferner at 

920-918-5066 if you are willing to lead the 

rosary before one or more Masses.  

HOLY WATER:  Bottles of the Holy Water, 

that was blessed at the Easter Vigil, will be 

available at the church entrances beginning 

Easter Sunday. You are invited to take one of 

them home with you. Holy water is a 

sacramental that reminds us of our relationship 

with God and enables us to act in accordance 

with God’s will. There are 2 sizes available.  

Please take one per family.  
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STATIONS OF THE CROSS: 
Thank you to all the leaders of 

Stations of the Cross this Lenten 

Season: Teresa Bettag, Olivia S., 

Ken Udovich, Julia Rodemeier, Steve 

O’Neil, and Georgiana & Bill 

McGinnis. 

Pope Francis Wants Your 
Opinion! 
Over the coming months, Catholics 

from around the world will be 

participating in a worldwide Synod, 

or consultation process. Lend your 

voice to the Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee's response to Pope 

Francis' Synod on Synodality! What 

would you like the Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee, and Pope Francis to 

know?  Visit https://www.archmil.org/

About-us/Synod/Synodality.htm, or 

https://tinyurl.com/5n6z4547 and 

share your thoughts. 

Hi Everyone, 

 

Happy Easter! May the Peace and Joy of the Risen Lord be your gift 

all through your lives. 

 

After prayerfully and reflectively spending the Lenten days, we are gifted with the promise of 

Eternal life and hope. May whatever we do be blessed by the freshness of the New Life and 

hope given by the Risen Lord. Like Mary Magdalene, let us be ambassadors spreading the 

hope all around us. 

 

Blessings, 

Fr. Joe 

https://u21382782.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=CJK-2FRPTxTnzuEqUfYKQbs-2F31rfeZA-2BmLS9PZtRymKr8wWUJ7JMVQrS1dEA1vC6bGl-2FOGS9FSbCMUb1MY9xqYag-3D-3D6MC8_YIXAxyutSVHVPqfylZnj8g29XIzPZsj4wxj3-2BQPU-2Fe-2FhR1b1BjnKJeXidTLr8BpXNeKUx6-2FX7ApR2PH3BS1amMEwkZTRcjnZdYq
https://u21382782.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=CJK-2FRPTxTnzuEqUfYKQbs-2F31rfeZA-2BmLS9PZtRymKr8wWUJ7JMVQrS1dEA1vC6bGl-2FOGS9FSbCMUb1MY9xqYag-3D-3D6MC8_YIXAxyutSVHVPqfylZnj8g29XIzPZsj4wxj3-2BQPU-2Fe-2FhR1b1BjnKJeXidTLr8BpXNeKUx6-2FX7ApR2PH3BS1amMEwkZTRcjnZdYq
https://u21382782.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=CJK-2FRPTxTnzuEqUfYKQbs61Yi-2B506VN43wYhDnrLEmAsD7Jyf3wo-2FGQA-2FnZR-2BR0p7ZVe_YIXAxyutSVHVPqfylZnj8g29XIzPZsj4wxj3-2BQPU-2Fe-2FhR1b1BjnKJeXidTLr8BpXNeKUx6-2FX7ApR2PH3BS1amMEwkZTRcjnZdYqWkDQUsxIwbr2SpVEjZYjgP2HUQ


5 

TIME & TALENT SURVEY: Please return your completed Time & Talent Surveys to the 

marked box on the table in the Gathering Space. Surveys may also be completed online 

at: https://forms.gle/DJy9hQ1T7QrNZbhb6  Indicate what you already do for the parish, 

and identify any new ways you're interested in serving in the future. All parishioners 12 and 

older are encouraged to complete an individual survey. Tom Reilly will be reaching out to 

adult parishioners who do not return a survey in the next few weeks. Thank you to everyone 

who has already responded.  

HUMAN CONCERNS/SOCIAL JUSTICE - ANNUAL LENTEN OUTREACH PROGRAM   

MARCH 2 - APRIL 17, 2022 

 

 

 

 
“On the first day of the week, Mary of Magdala came to the tomb early in the morning, 

while it was still dark, and saw the stone removed from the tomb… They have taken the Lord 

from the tomb, and we do not know where they have put him.” (John 20:1-9; Luke 24:1-12) 

SPONSORED BY: St. John Evangelist Parish Human Concerns Commission- 

Social Justice Committee Blessed Trinity Parish Human Concerns Committee 

Servants of the Good Help Mission – Peru, a 501c3 non-profit organization,  

reaches out in many ways to serve the needs of adults 

 and children in a third world country – Peru. 

More than likely, many of us have been present for all or part of the Holy Week Triduum, 

and/or the joy of the Easter Morning Mass celebrations. There is a quieting of our inner selves 

– for we believe that the Divine Master has historically reminded us once again that He has 

borne the cruelest death possible for our salvation. Yet, it is good that we can share in the 

joy of His resurrection – for the guilt of our shortcomings and the dysfunctionalities of the 

world would be too horrendous for us to desire a continuation of living.  

The Holy Saturday Vigil begins with the Spirit of God sweeping across the waters. 

Redemption has begun – but the discordant drama plays out in our everyday lives. The 

drama is not yet fulfilled – we do not have to look too far for the Ukraine’s and other war-

torn segments of God’s creation. The tomb is truly empty, the light has broken in … yet the 

‘in-between’ reality of our lives can be quite dismal. In our emptiness, we still search for that 

crucified Body – yet we believe that the JESUS has died and returned to His heavenly 

Father. ‘HE IS STILL WITH US.’  Being human, we will need reminders throughout the year that 

‘the Stone has been removed from the Tomb, and we do not know where they have put 

Him.’ 

• Sincere thanks for your donations to date. It is heartwarming to see how generous our 

two parishes continue to be. All donations received from Blessed Trinity and St. John 

Evangelist Parishes will be donated to the Servants of the Good Help Mission in Peru to 

supply meals for the approximately two hundred children who can attend school. 

 
AMOUNT RECEIVED TO DATE: $12,600.00 

  

Please make checks payable to St. John Evangelist Parish or Blessed Trinity Parish 
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